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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 3rd October 2015
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees

Allan Davison (Third Carrickfergus), Bill Clements (1st Larne), David Leonard (Dungannon), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Patricia Evans (Dynamic), Bill Caughey (Pres.), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore)

Apologies

Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), Michael Alcorn (Downshire)
Allan Davison welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk reported communications since last meeting:

· Bob Quick followed up regarding Brass Tutor Workshop and ideas around encouraging smaller brass groups
· Letter from Mike Kilroy (Brass Bands England) regarding setting up of UK Brass Band Forum which is to report to UK All Parliamentary Group – discussed later in meeting 
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance at the end of September was £1875.15. A cheque for £600 has been lodged from the North West Music Festival. Fivemiletown sponsorship has yet to arrive (approx. £750).
Festival of Brass 2015
Steve Sykes will arrive in Belfast on night preceding the contest. He needs to be back at the airport for 1pm Sunday. This effectively rules out workshops which had been discussed previously.
Paul Kirk to book a room at Wellington Park Hotel.

The draw for the contest was then made as follows.

	Section
	Draw
	Band

	5th
	1
	1st Larne Old Boys Silver Band

	4th
	1
	Maguiresbridge Silver Band

	4th
	2
	Dynamic Brass

	4th
	3
	Warrenpoint Silver Band

	3rd
	1
	Comber Silver Band

	3rd
	2
	St Mark's Silver Band

	3rd
	3
	Dungannon Silver Band

	Youth
	1
	Downshire Brass Youth Band

	Youth
	2
	1st Old Boys' Youth Band

	Youth
	3
	Third Carrickfergus Junior Band

	2nd
	1
	CWA Brass

	2nd
	2
	Roughan Silver Band

	Championship
	1
	Laganvale (Metal Technology Band)

	Championship
	2
	Strabane Concert Brass

	Championship
	3
	Third Carrickfergus Band

	Championship
	4
	1st Old Boys' Silver Band

	Championship
	5
	Downshire Brass


Solos & Ensembles 2016
Paul Kirk to check with accompanists from 2015 event that they are still available.
No further updates currently, Alan Hunter to advise on progress at next meeting.

Brass in Concert 2016
Regarding adjudicator, if Brett Baker not used for Solos & Ensembles then he is to be first choice for Brass in Concert
Alternative venues for the contest were discussed including suggestion to use the Main Street Complex in Omagh. 
The Omagh suggestion was a very attractive one financially, however the venue itself is a nightclub where bands would have been required to perform in the middle of a central dancefloor.
If the event were to return to Fivemiletown, it would most likely not have the same sponsorship as in previous years. The event has however been a great success with regards to support by bands and by the public with a good audience generally throughout the day. This may not happen in Omagh.

The new event on the Friday night has also been successful with local bands from the area and the BBL would be keen to build on this. 

All who were present agreed that the event should return to Fivemiletown.

Spring Festival 2016
Further suggestions were made with regards to adjudicators for the contest as the previous list has now been exhausted:
· Adam Cooke

· Leigh Baker

· Anne Crookston

· Mark Wilkinson

Any Other Business
Allan Davison reported that 1st Old Boys Youth Band have been selected by the NIBA to represent Northern Ireland at the European Championships 2016.

Allan also noted that the age limits for participants in the European Youth Band have changed to reflect various legal issues which have arisen in EBBA member countries. The age range is now 18-22.

Regarding Mike Kilroy email, Allan Davison explained that the email had originally been sent to Joe Cassells. Joe was however concerned that he didn’t represent either the BBL or the NIBA.
All who were present agreed that Joe should continue to work with Mike Kilroy in the setting up of the forum and report back to the BBL with any updates.

With regards to the Brass Tutor Workshops and follow up activities, the BBL Executive will discuss further and try to come up with some proposals.

Next Meeting will take place on Saturday 7th November.

Upcoming BBL Events

	21st November
	Festival of Brass at Queen’s

	13th February 2016
	Solos & Ensembles

	27th February 2016
	Brass in Concert

	16th April 2016
	Spring Festival


Upcoming Other Events

1st Old Boys Silver Band in Concert

Saturday 7th November

Sydenham Salvation Army

Comber Silver Band in Concert

Saturday 7th November

1st Comber Presbyterian Church

Composing and Arranging for Brass Bands Workshop with Dorothy Gates, Composer in Residence with the New York Staff Band
Wednesday 16th December time TBC
Queen’s University Belfast
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